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	Go SOLAR Highlights

Go SOLAR Program Continues to Make Progress

Over the next two months, the Go SOLAR team will be focused on three primary objectives – initiating the marketing campaign for the overall Go SOLAR program, obtaining the pre-approved engineering photovoltaic (PV) system design plans that will populate Broward County’s online permitting system for PV projects, and completing the work necessary to develop solar financing best practices and conduct a solar financing workshop. Below are brief highlights of the first two objectives – next month’s edition will include more about the financial component.

The Go SOLAR marketing campaign will have as its key message the value of employing solar power. Conceptually, the Go SOLAR team wants to use the Go SOLAR program to set the stage for a long term strategy for implementing solar energy initiatives in Broward County. Components of this marketing effort will include workshops that focus on solar rights, the value of going solar, resources to assist interested parties in going solar and training on the online permitting system. The marketing effort will begin in October, building in intensity through the end of the grant period, February 14, 2013, and concluding with a SolarFEST symposium highlighting the accomplishments of the Go SOLAR program and future directions.

Regarding the PV system pre-approved engineering design plans, discussed in last month’s Go SOLAR newsletter, the Go SOLAR team had previously devised an alternative strategy for obtaining pre-engineered design plans. This past month, design plan contracting services were procured, and a set of pre-approved, pre-engineered design plans for the online permitting system is anticipated by the end of October/early November. Once these design plans have been received, the entire design package (structural and electrical schematics as well as other permit related components) will be vetted through the 14 participating partner building officials before being uploaded into the online system.

In closing, a lot of work has been done, but much remains to be done. Thank you to all the Go SOLAR partners for the efforts to date. Your continued help and assistance are requested as the Go SOLAR team presses on to complete both the immediate goals of the Go SOLAR grant, and the larger and longer-term goals of developing a mature solar market in Broward County.
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	Partner of the Month:
Broward County Board of Rules and Appeals

	This material is based upon work supported by the U.S. Department of Energy under Award Number DE EE0005701.
Disclaimer: “This report was prepared as an account of work sponsored by an agency of the United States Government. Neither the United States Government nor any agency thereof, nor any of their employees, makes any warranty, express or implied, or assumes any legal liability or responsibility for the accuracy, completeness, or usefulness of any information, apparatus, product, or process disclosed, or represents that its use would not infringe privately owned rights. Reference herein to any specific commercial product, process, or service by trade name, trademark, manufacturer, or otherwise does not necessarily constitute or imply its endorsement, recommendation, or favoring by the United States Government or any agency thereof. The views and opinions of authors expressed herein do not necessarily state or reflect those of the United States Government or any agency thereof.” 
Cost: reference funding from DOE Award Number DE-EE0005701.
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A word from Board of Rules and Appeals
Part 2 - Business:

The Fire Marshals representing the municipalities within Broward County fully support the Broward County Go Solar program and look forward to implementing this green solution in a safe and efficient manner. Many of the concerns that the Fire Marshals have with residential applications of solar systems also apply to business applications. Applications from business owners who apply for PV installations will be viewed against the Florida Fire Prevention Code. The Broward County Fire Prevention Divisions will also be inspecting these installations to ensure safety.

The primary concerns that these installations pose to responding crews are the ability to disengage the power and the ability to perform operations on the roof top. When responding crews arrive at a commercial property for a fire, one of the first things done is to de-energize the structure by shutting off the power at the FPL meter. With the installation of a solar system there will also be a need to disconnect the 700 volts of DC power that the solar grid is providing in order to ensure the safety of firefighters inside the structure who may be applying water. We will be requiring that a sign to be placed at the FPL disconnection point, which will inform anyone who is shutting down the power to a business structure, how to shut down the solar system as well. We will also be working with our training divisions in order to train firefighters on rooftop operations associated with solar systems and how to effectively utilize tarps to de-energize solar arrays.
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John Preston, EFO, FM, FPEM is the President of the Fire Inspectors Association of Broward County, the Chair of the Broward County Fire Chiefs subcommittee on Fire Prevention and the Fire Marshal of Oakland Park, Florida.
EFO- Executive Fire Office
FM- Fire Marshal (Commission on Professional Credentialing)
FPEM- Florida Professional Emergency Manager (Florida Emergency Preparedness Association, Inc.)

	

A SERVICE OF THE BROWARD COUNTY BOARD OF COUNTY COMMISSIONERS
broward.org/gogreen/gosolar
email: gosolar@broward.org
Phone: 954-519-1260
To submit articles, please email kdobies@broward.org
	News from the Department of Energy

Solar Companies Go for the Gold with SunShot Incubator 

Announcing: DOE Solar Webinar Series
The three-part Solar Webinar Series kicks off on Tuesday, August 28, with a discussion focused on CSP technologies. Additional sessions on project development frameworks and PV/CPV are coming in September.
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	Success Stories

The City of Tamarac has a long-standing commitment to the environment: “A Vibrant Community” is a key component of the City’s Strategic Plan.

Tamarac’s commitment to the environment is reflected in the fact that the city was the first in South Florida to be named a “Florida Green Local Government” by the Florida Green Building Coalition (FGCB). This certification was in May 2008 at the Silver level. Approximately a year later the City was certified at the Gold level, a further reflection of the City’s ongoing efforts to protect the environment.

The city also won the Florida League of Cities Municipal Achievement “Environmental Stewardship” Award in 2009 and has been recognized by Broward County with two Emerald Awards, in the past couple of years, in recognition of environmental programs.

The city’s environmental initiatives also range from an aggressive water conservation campaign to a commitment to reduce greenhouse gas emissions; from motion-detection lighting their city facilities, to a community garden.

Most recently the city has undertaken an aggressive campaign to install solar panels at many city facilities. The first facility to receive solar panels was the Community Center in early 2010. Since that time, these energy saving devices have been installed on path lighting at the city’s Sports Complex, as well as Fire Station 15, the Parks and Recreation Administration Building, and City Hall. Grants from various agencies, both local and federal helped to cover a majority of the costs of the installations.

Solar panels not only save energy, but they also help to reduce greenhouse gas emissions. They create energy by converting the sun’s energy rays into usable energy. This process helps to offset the consumption of traditional fossil fuel energy thus reducing the carbon footprint of the buildings where the solar panels are installed. Residents can view a real-time display of what the City has been saving with solar panels installed at their Community Center by logging onto tamarac.org/SolarEnergy. There you will see how much energy has been saved, the monetary savings to the City, and the green-house gas emission reductions. Other facilities will be added in the future.

Residents interested in solar power should visit broward.org/gogreen/
gosolar or dsireusa.org for more information about potential rebates and incentives for renewable energy and efficiency.


	
	Solar Calendar

Tuesday, September 25, 2012
Go SOLAR Standardized Permitting Committee Meeting
U.S. Solar Institute, Fort Lauderdale 10 a.m. 
Thursday, October 4, 2012
The Town of Davie Green Energy and Environmental Committee (GEEC)
Town Hall Council Chambers

6591 Orange Drive, Davie 5 p.m.

Monday, October 8, 2012
Go SOLAR Outreach Committee Meeting
Government Center West, Hearing Room (2nd floor) 9 a.m.
September 2012: Upcoming Climate and Energy Webcasts for State and Local Governments
This message provides details about eight upcoming webcasts being offered by the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency (EPA) and others. All webcasts are offered free of charge, but space may be limited.
EPA Webcasts
· September 19, 1-2 p.m. (EDT) – Addressing Barriers to Renewable Energy Procurement
Using clean energy is a key component of many organizations’ sustainability goals. However, the process of procuring clean energy at a meaningful scale has proven to be difficult for corporations. In this webcast sponsored by EPA’s Green Power Partnership, learn about common challenges, including market access, deal terms, and risk management requirements that organizations have encountered when trying to source clean energy for facilities or power portfolios. You’ll also learn how to overcome these barriers in a meaningful and cost-effective way. Speakers include Blaine Collison, program director, U.S. EPA’s Green Power Partnership; Charles Esdaile, co-founder and managing partner, Altenex; and Chris Hayes, co-founder and managing partner, Altenex.
National Highway Institute Webcasts
September 25, 1-2:30 p.m. (EDT) – Transportation and Health
This Federal Highway Administration's Surface Transportation Environment and Planning Cooperative Research Program webinar will discuss planning research initiatives planned or underway that is related to transportation and health.

· Webcast registration.

State and local officials interested in additional information about developing and implementing cost-effective climate and energy strategies that help further environmental goals and achieve public health and economic benefits may visit EPA’s State and Local Climate and Energy Program site.



	
	Broward County Go SOLAR Rooftop Solar Challenge Committees Update:

Standardized Permitting
Broward County and Fort Lauderdale’s U.S. Solar Institute (USSI) will co-sponsor an open-house and Standardized Permitting committee meeting as part of the County’s Go SOLAR Rooftop Challenge, beginning at 10 a.m. Tuesday, September 25. The Go SOLAR Standardized Permitting Committee meeting will discuss the streamlined permitting process that Broward County contractors, residents and business owners will have available to them to apply for and receive permits for installing solar photovoltaic systems on their properties.

About US Solar Institute

The U.S. Solar Institute is licensed by the Florida Department of Education to offer PV diplomas, the Florida Department of Businesses and Professional Regulation and the Florida Construction Industry Licensing Board as a continuing education provider. U.S. Solar Institute is also a partner of Underwriters Laboratories and a NABCEP PV Exam Provider.

	
	Planning and Zoning

The Planning and Zoning Committee (PZC) has been meeting regularly since March to discuss provisions in local zoning codes to encourage rooftop solar installations. A model ordinance was developed to assist the partners in amending their respective zoning codes. To date, the County and six municipal partners have adopted zoning amendments to address rooftop solar installations and six more municipal partners have scheduled adoption hearings. Staff prepared a draft of “Planning and Zoning Best Practices.” The full committee is reviewing the draft for discussion at the next meeting on September 26th.
Go SOLAR Planning

	
	Outreach
September is an important month for the Go SOLAR outreach efforts. The Outreach Committee will be organizing educational and training workshops starting in late September through November. In support of the Go SOLAR program, partner cities will be holding HOA and small business educational workshops to teach residents and their community about their solar rights and other aspects of the program. In addition, the outreach committee is preparing to develop the February 2013 Go SOLARFest symposium that will be the columniation of the Go SOLAR program. The committee is requesting that all partner cities and interested parties attend the next outreach committee meeting October 8th which will be held at Broward County’ Government Center West offices.
Go SOLAR Marketing 



	
	Community Coordination

Solar PV Manufacturers Encouraged to Partner 
with Go SOLAR
Broward County’s Go SOLAR Team is seeking an Advantage Marketing agreement with solar PV mounting manufacturers and the solar industry. 

Through this agreement, companies will have the opportunity to become involved in the Broward County Go SOLAR challenge by providing an electronic set or sets of solar photovoltaic (solar PV) rooftop mounting system design plans (outlined in the agreement). In exchange, Broward County will include the company’s plans and required equipment list (as submitted under the agreement) as a design option in the County’s Go SOLAR PV Online Permitting System. Release of the Advantage Marketing Agreement announcement is posted on the Broward County Purchasing website.


	


	Go SOLAR Newsletter, a monthly ePublication from the Go SOLAR Broward Rooftop Solar Challenge Team, 
is produced by the Go SOLAR Outreach Committee. Address questions concerning articles to 954-519-0313.

To subscribe or unsubscribe to this newsletter, email gosolar@broward.org.
broward.org/gogreen/gosolar


